Request for Applications (RFA) No. M/OAA/GH/-08-1112


6/6/08
Amendment No. 1

A.
The following responds to questions submitted regarding the subject RFA.

Question 1.  I have a request.  Please remove the requirement that the original package must be received through the Grants.gov website by the close date and time specific on the cover page and allow submission of original applications by hand delivery, US Mail and courier service only.
Response:  The submission through Grants.gov is optional. If you elect to do so, the response must be uploaded to USAID no later than the date and time for receipt of responses to the RFA.  However, it is mandatory that you submit the required number of hard copies and CD-ROM by the date and time indicated in the RFA.
Question 2.  Pg 5 - Applications only submitted via sealed envelope in hard copy with CD included, but page 6, under #2, it states that it must be submitted via grants.gov.  Can we assume both are required?
Response:  See response to question 1 above.
Question 3.  Pg 7 - As funding is a combination of HQ and Mission funding- can we assume one cooperative agreement? 
Response:  Yes, there will be one cooperative agreement.
Question 4.  Page 8 - PRH core funding is estimated at $5 million. Will the remaining $2.5 million come from the missions?? 
Response:  The funding ceiling for this project is $7.5 million.  The Office of Population and Reproductive Health (PRH) expects to obligate up to $5 million to this cooperative agreement over the life of the project, assuming funding availability.  The ceiling will also accommodate a total of $2.5 million from USAID Missions, Bureaus and/or other Offices that are interested in supporting the project’s integrated PHE activities.  These funds could be any combination of family planning, health, or biodiversity funds. 
Question 5.  What is the difference between First Tier Intensive Countries and First Tier countries? 
Response:  13 of the countries in PRH’s Tier One priority group are considered Intensive Focus countries.  Intensive Focus countries are those that have received increased FP/RH funding over the last 5 years of $2 million or more, and where PRH has offered increased USAID staff support to help Missions in designing, evaluating, and monitoring FP/RH programs.

Question 6.  Are existing family planning projects in countries of operation necessary or are new FP programs that are integrated into environmental projects acceptable? 
Response:  New FP programs that are integrated into existing environmental projects are acceptable, provided that the environment activities meet the requirements under the biodiversity earmark. 
B.
Section B – Selection Criteria, pages 18 through 21, is removed in its entirety and replaced with the revised attachment A, Section B - Selection Criteria, pages 18 through 21. The revised section corrects the technical points assigned under criterion Technical Understanding and Approach, sub-criteria “Overall Technical Approach” and “Intermediate Result 1”.
   
End of Amendment
